
 
 
 
 
 
 
ARKANSAS COUNTY TREASURERS' ASSOCIATION 
Executive Committee Meeting 
11/20/03 
 

The meeting was called to order by President Jim Arnold. The financial report and previous minutes were 
approved as submitted. 
 
Nelda Speaks of Baxter County received the travel award. 
 
A motion was made, seconded, and passed unanimously to allow Alvin Black of Montgomery County to 
purchase a digital camera, not to exceed $500, for the Association. 
 
Debra Buckner and Ronnie Beard stated that they sent a letter to the governor’s office opposing SB 863. They 
explained that this bill would allow mayors and school superintendents to hire people to collect delinquent tax 
and they would be allowed to keep 30% of the money they collected.  
 
Jim Arnold stated that the Executive Board would get together to schedule a meeting to discuss legislative 
issued for the 2005 session. 
 
The next Continuing Ed training is scheduled for March 11 & 12 in Russellville. Sandy Hanson stated that the 
training will be nine (9) hours. Registration forms should be mailed out soon for early registration. 
 
Meeting Adjourned  
  
Respectfully submitted 
Becky Gattas, Secretary 


